Pax Christi Community Council Meeting

21 January 21, 2014

Meeting convened at 2035

Attendees:

Fr. Bill Murtaugh, Vicki Klima, Mark Cox, Bob Gibbs, Bob Hergenrother, Mark Huschke, Tom Keane, Jonathan Luebbers, Mary Frances Messer, Al Miller, Melissa Miller, Shari Steffen Phil Trovato,

Absent: Sara Byerley, Bruce Koehn

- 1. December minutes approved
- 2. Mary Kennedy discussed two items:
  - a. Mardis Gras Volunteer Appreciation Dinner

This will be on Saturday, March 1 after the 1700 Mass. Planning is in progress. A planning committee is being organized. Leadership will be asked to help with set-up, serving, and clean-up. A sign-up sheet will be available by e-mail. Music may be available.

b. Ministry Fair

Next fair is September 2014. It is informational only and not intended for recruitment. This year's fair had a good turnout but this was likely due to the combination with the ME-25 question queries.

3. Liturgical Ministries-Recruitment

There is a need for Cross bearers, set-up people, servers, and Eucharistic ministers. Talk to fellow Council members, families, and friends and try to recruit for these positions.

4. Agenda items for future meetings (continuing item)

Remember that there is a distinction between the role of a Ministry Council Chair, who leads and represent the ministry council and their role on the Community Council, where you represent the entire faith community.

Look at agenda items in the future with three questions in mind as Pax Christi strives for outreach in the larger community

What are we currently doing?

What are the needs in the larger community? Are we reaching out to those sitting in the pew?

## Could we and should we do more?

## 5. Report on the ME 25 Action Plans

Council Chairs to report on these next month (February). Please e-mail Vicki a copy of your Council's plan before the next meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 2146

Thomas Keane